I am writing to express my support for the City Council’s proposed redistricting map. Our neighborhood (Medfield) and our neighbors in Heathbrook and Hoe’s Heights are extremely grateful to our representatives on the Council for hearing our concerns.

The Council’s proposed map retains the boundary between Districts 2 and 7 at Cold Spring Lane for our neighborhoods, instead of moving it a few blocks south to Roland Heights Avenue. As expressed in previous testimony, we are engaged in ongoing advocacy work that involves the entire north-to-south length of our neighborhood.

Medfield already straddles two Council districts (7 and 14). The blocks in question have not seen significant population changes over the past ten years. We worry splitting Medfield into three districts would further complicate our ongoing advocacy, especially around traffic and pedestrian safety, without bringing any benefit to us or the Council. As a small neighborhood with limited volunteer resources who have seen several pedestrian injuries and a fatality on our streets over the past few years, we want this advocacy work to remain as simple and streamlined as possible.

We deeply appreciate the Council’s support. Thank you for hearing us, and for revising the map to address our concerns and lighten the communication and coordination load on our volunteers. We look forward to continuing the collaborative relationship we have enjoyed during your tenures.

Sincerely,

Jaclyn Paul
President
Medfield Community Assocation
